Dear Professor Abdullah,
Thank you again for the opportunity to revise our submission entitled “Validation o the Emotiv EPOC EEG gaming system for measuring research quality auditory ERPs” for publication in PeerJ. Many thanks to our reviewer Stuart Johnson for his patience with our responses to his comments. We now feel we have a clearer understanding of these comments and hope we have addressed them adequately in this revision.
Thanks again,
Nic Badcock and colleagues.
Reviewer Comments
Reviewer 2 (Stuart Johnstone)
Basic reporting
The authors have addressed most of my listed concerns. Some remain however.

Original point 2. I do not agree that using the manufacturers name 8 times in the revised document aids in communication. The manufacturers name should be mentioned once in the Methods section (as it is at line 199 of the revised document).
Response: Thanks – we take this point and have adjusted the manuscript as recommended. To be sure, the manufacturer’s name is mentioned twice: the first time in the list of gaming EEG systems (in the introduction, around line 65) and second in the methods. We have also reduced the mentions of the manufacturer’s name in the abstract.
Original point 7. You need to be fair and consistent when listing the other portable wireless EEG devices - mention the manufacturers name and device name for each, as you have with the emotiv device (e.g. NeuroSky Mindwave).
Response: Thanks for drawing our attention to this – we have now adjusted this section as follows:
“In recent times, the commercial computer gaming industry has come up with a tantalizing solution to these problems: wireless EEG systems (Emotiv EPOC®, Imec’s wireless EEG headset, NeuroFocus MyndTM, Neurokeeper® headset, NeuroSky Mindwave®).”
Validity of the findings
Original point 14. This point has not been addressed adequately. As I originally stated, your analyses are restricted to frontal sites, and thus the general conclusions about the reliability of the so-called “Emotiv ERPs” are not supported. The conclusions (and abstract reflection of them) must be altered to be explicitly specific to frontal sites only.
Response: Apologies for this – we misinterpreted the original comment as indicating that our conclusions should not refer generally to ERPs but specifically auditory ERPs (as these are best measured at the frontal sites). We believe that the following adjustments to the manuscript communicates that our conclusions are limited to frontal sites.
The following sentences have been added/adjusted:
 Results section of the abstract:
“Analyses were restricted to frontal sites as these are most commonly reported in auditory ERP research.”
Conclusion section of the abstract:
“Our findings suggest that the gaming EEG system may prove a valid alternative to laboratory ERP systems for recording reliable late auditory ERPs (P1, N1, P2, N2, and the P3) over the frontal cortices.”
2nd paragraph of the discussion:
“The analyses were restricted to the frontal sites as these register the largest late auditory ERP responses and are most typically reported in the literature (Bishop et al. 2007; Ponton et al. 2000).”
And to the conclusion:
[bookmark: _GoBack]“Considered together, the results of this study suggest that the gaming EEG system compares well with the research EEG system for reliable auditory ERPs such as the P1, N1, P2, N2, and P3 measured at the frontal sites.”
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